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Why was the preferred site of 15 units allowed to go forward this time by the planning department.  I was 
led to believe that the ground in question had not been developed over many years and that it would be 
taken out of the LDP,  this has not been the case and will ( also be discussed at the enquiry )  along with the 
site at Nantgaredig where 35 units also goes back to the UDP days has been put into the LDP this time. I 
would also want to discuss why 15 units = 3 contributions but has been stated as (2)  
  
I suggested to Rhodry Griffiths, back in the autumn of 2022,  that Planning Aid Wales should conduct 
meetings throughout Carmarthenshire, to which he replied that, Carmarthenshire County Council could not 
afford their costs, which I thought was so disgusting that people whom put ground in Carmarthenshire LDP 
should have a basic right to voice their grievances and be heard by Planning Aid Wales and to undertake  
their own reports and conclusions reporting back to the Welsh Government. I firmly believe that 
Carmarthenshire County Council planning department has no intentions of outside organisations such as 
Planning Aid Wales being involved whatsoever and therefore Carmarthenshire’s planning department  rely 
on their own judgments and decisions which makes a complete mockery of the whole scheme of the LDP. 
  
Back to my land in Pontargothi, Myself and my brother in law purchased this five acres of land West of, and 
adjourning to, the Memorial Hall in Pontargothi, as I wanted to live there after my retirement. The ground is 
a good location for me and my sister and her husband to live. The facilities such as a good town for 
shopping, a doctors surgery and other locations seemed to be for many years, the right location for us. I am 
a Welshman whom has lived in Monmouthshire all my life and will not be held to ransom by a planning 
authority like Carmarthen County Council.  This land is ideal for housing as this is on the A40 and has all 
the amenities one could ask for, land that was earmarked for planning to be used for a new bypass some 
time ago which was scrapped and I would ask the inspector to visit this site and request that I be able to 
attend. Again, I will elaborate further in this regard at the enquiry. 
  
Yours Sincerely 
Paul. J. Cromwell  FIFP MIEX (Grad )  
CPC National, CPC International Holder (Freight) 
 




